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Re: Response by Johns Hopkins University to the Notice of Inquiry Concerning Orphan 
Works, 70 FR 3739 January 26,2005 

Dear Mr. Sigall: 

I am writing this letter on behalf of Johns Hopkins University in response to the Federal Register 
notice seeking information on how the difficulty in locating the copyright owners of orphan 
works has adversely affected educational and research purposes. 

Rather than fulfilling the Constitutional goal of providing incentives to creators - "To promote 
the Progress of Science and useful Arts" (United States Constitution, Art. I, Sec. 8, Cl. 8) - 
current laws and regulations have resulted in an imbalanced system that emphasizes the financial 
gains for content creators rather than use of content for the advancement of knowledge. These 
laws make it difficult, and sometimes impossible, for public service institutions, such as libraries, 
to serve the public effectively. This long-growing problem has been immeasurably exacerbated 
by the Copyright Term Extension Act, which has locked up the vast majority of published works, 
only a minute percentage of which have commercial value. 

Based on the kinds of experiences described below, Johns Hopkins recommends that works for 
which permissions are impossible to obtain because there is no program for licensing of rights, or 
where the holder cannot be identified, should be available after a reasonably limited period of 
time for use broadly for library purposes and non-profit educational, research and scholarly 
purposes. Furthermore, the law should eliminate consideration of loss of value or rights fees in a 
fair use analysis of the use of such works, since there can hardly be monetary deprivation in 
cases where the copyright holder does not provide a reasonable means of obtaining permission of 
use and where the owner has not taken steps to exploit the commercial value of the work. 

The Blobmberg School of Public Health at Johns Hopkins is providing content to the Open 
Courseware Initiative (http:// ocw.mit.edu), a "free and open educational resource for faculty, 






